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Ref:   P-03-280                                                           71,Roath Court Road 
                                                                                     Roath 
                                                                                      Cardiff 
                                                                                       CF243SF 
   Christine Chapmen AM 
   Chair                                                                                        
   Petitions Committee 
   Welsh Assembly Goverment 
   Cardiff Bay 
   Cardiff 
   CF99   INA 
 
 
 
           Dear Christine Chapmen 
Thank you for sending us a copy of Edwina Hart`s letter to your committee 
regarding the petition about the redevelopment of the Cardiff Royal Infirmary. 
We wish to respond as follows:- 
 In general, we welcome the Ministers proporals and heartely approve of the 
demolition work that has taken place so far. 
We are grateful that the CRI; historical status has been recognised and that  
the planned redevelopment will involive collaboration between Cardiff Council 
and Cadw and hopefully will reserve the historical integrity of the original 
building and that any new building will be sympathetic to it. 
 
We assume that a new heating system was very necessary and so  
we welcome this  development and the funding set aside for phase one. 
 
However we would appreciate more detailed information about the plans for 
wider refurbishment by the Local Health Board and if possible would 
 like to see a copy of the plans of the whole site including the West Wing 
We accept that the proposed new facilities will improve healthcare 
provision for people in the South and East of Cardiff but feel strongly that proposals do 
not go far enough and do not meet our original demands for the C.R. I. to be re-opened 
As a fully working Hospital with an Accident and Emergency Unit and an Intensive Care Unit  
and a Emergency Dental Unit 
In her closing paragraph the Minister refers to" increasing numbers of patients "and 
"alternative patient pathways".We feel that this is a taut admission  that the facilities 
at the University Hospital are already overstretched and that developing the CRI as 
a fully working hospital would not only take the pressuer off the UHW but would also benefit 
people in our area even more. 
Furthermore, the last petition was singed by 4,O7O people which is indicative of the 
strength of local feeling twelve years after the closure of the C. R. I. during this time the  
population of Cardiff has increased, as has traffic congestion in and around the city. 
This made us more aware of the absolute necessity for a hospital in the city centre 
with an Accident and Emergency Unit open day and night.      
   ;          
             
  Yours Sincerely          
                                        Bernadette Breen and Anthony Breen 
                                    
 
 
 
 
                       ;                                                                               
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Good Morning 
 
I write further to your e-mail below in which you sought an update on the progress in 
respect of engagement with the community in the planning of services at the CRI. 
 
Further to our correspondence earlier this year, I am pleased to confirm that we have 
now received details of the petitioner from your clerking team.  We have had 
previous contact, some 12 months ago, from Mrs Breen in respect of the concerns of 
her petitioners, and have discussed at some length our proposals for redeveloping 
the CRI.  We will contact her again to update her on progress with the 
redevelopment since our last discussion with her.  
  

In more general terms, significant work has been undertaken to strengthen existing 
networks and develop a more public programme of engagement with the local 
community.  We have established a project workstream which is specific to this 
theme and which is chaired jointly by the Chief Executive of Voluntary Action Cardiff 
and the Chief Officer of Cardiff and Vale of Glamorgan Community Health Council.   
 

This group are developing an action plan for engagement with the wider community, 
and initial priorities include the development of a website and newsletters to share 
information on plans and progress to date.  In addition to representatives from the 
Health Board, the group also includes membership from the Community Health 
Council, Voluntary Action Cardiff, Communities First and former staff.   
  

Given the importance of the CRI within the local community, we are also progressing 
plans to develop a visitors centre on the CRI site.  The development of a visitors 
centre will enable local residents and stakeholders to view the plans and proposals 
for the Health and Treatment Centre and contribute to the development of the 
project.  In addition there will be opportunity to contribute to a register of memories 
and photographs reflecting the heritage and history of the CRI.  The service and 
design brief is currently being developed and the UHB is working in partnership with 
the WRVS, Local Authority, Voluntary Action Cardiff, Communities First and the local 
Neighbourhood Management Team to finalise this.    
  

I hope that this provides a helpful update.  If you require any additional information 
please do not hesitate to contact either myself or Sue Revell - Project Manager for 
the CRI redevelopment.   
 
Regards 
 
Jan Williams 
 
 

Response from Cardiff and Vale



Petitioners response 21-03-2011 

Good Afternoon Rhodri. 

We have been in touch with Laing O Rourke and we have seen the plans for the developement of the 

CRI. However we have been told the plans are presently being amended. 

We are invited to a meeting on Tuesday 29th March  10am-11am. where the new plans will be on 

view. 

Regards  Mr & Mrs Breen 

Petitioners response




